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Visit us online   www.ersc.net   

Like us on Facebook                                                               

The Easy Riders newsletter is published bimonthly, Sept to March, by the Easy Riders Snowmobile Club Inc.,    Marlborough, Massachusetts. It is 
published in the interest of all its members and the promotion and safety of the sport of snowmobiling.  We are a nonprofit organization dedicated 

to the preservation and awareness of            snowmobiling. 

 Editor: Lawrence C McCullough   E-mail: easyriderssc@charter.net 

       

President  Mike Nicoli 

Vice President Greg Conlan 

Secretary   Chris Arena 

Treasurer  Larry McCullough 

Directors:                       

John Shea   Gary LaPierre 

Mark Carrier Paul Theroux 

Donna Fregoe  Bob  Baker 

Established  January 1971 Incorporated  — October  1992 
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   www.bobskidoo.com 
(508) 238-3200  

198 Washington St. , (Route 138) 

North Easton, MA 02356  

A full line BRP dealer 

 

SKI– DOO     SEA– DOO 

CAN-AM TRITON 



5 

 

 

 

Greetings Easy Riders. 

I hope everyone enjoyed the holidays.  Now that winter has arrived it won’t 
be long before we are on the trail.  The Fort Kent Trip, Jan 13th - 20th,     
coordinated by Bob Cavicchio, will be our first trip of the new year.  We will 
be staying at the Northern Door again this year.  The next planned trip is 
being coordinated by Larry McCullough and is going to be a 5 day Maine/
Canada loop starting in Jackman, dates are Feb 11th - 17th. The following 
trip, coordinated by Chris Arena, is to Millinocket on Presidents Day    
weekend, Feb 13th - Feb 17th.  Some of our members will be staying at 
NEOC and others are staying at the Baxter Inn.  Greg is currently planning 
a trip for Feb 26th through March 4th.  This trip will be a Canadian loop trip 
starting in Fort Kent.  Check the latest edition of the newsletter or visit the 
Club News page on our website for more information on all our trips. 

SAM held their raffle drawing on November 24th,  the winner was from CT 
and took the trailer.  I would like to thank all the members that sold or 
bought tickets as this is our largest fund raiser.  We also had a booth at the 
SAM Sled Expo again this year to promote the club, thank you to those 
that volunteered to man the booth. 

Club membership is down this year.  We need to figure out how to retain    
current members and attract new members.  If you have any ideas, bring 
them up at a club meeting or send us an email.  With the recent news 
about Arctic Cat and the excessive left-over inventories of the other     
manufacturers, we are going to need some good winters and                 
improvements to the economy to turn things around.  We’ll see what 2025 
brings. 

As always, make sure your sled trailer and tow vehicle are in good working 
order before you head out on a trip.  Check the condition of your gear and 
the proper operation of your safety equipment.  Let’s have a fun, a safe 
season and make sure you take plenty of pictures to submit to the photo 
contest.  The winner will be announced at the year-end banquet.  

Please remember to support our advertisers. 

Ride Right, Ride Safe! 

Mike Nicoli 
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Northern Door Inn 

356 West Main Street., Fort Kent, Maine 04743 

Phone: 207-834-3133, Toll-Free: 1-866-834-3133 

* Free WIFI 

* Cable TV 

* Free continental break-
fast 

* Fridge and microwave in 
every room 

* Pet friendly rooms 

* Direct access to trails 

* Free local calls 

* Hair dryers every room 

* Diesel plug-ins 

* On site guest laundry 
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UPCOMING MEETINGS, TRIPS & EVENTS* 
 

Jan. 14th, 2025  Club Meeting 

Jan. 15th - 20th, 2025 Annual Ft. Kent Trip  

Jan. 28th, 2025  Board Meeting 

Feb. 11th, 2025  Club Meeting 

Feb. 11th - 17th, 2025 Larry’s ME/CA loop trip 

Feb. 13th - 17th, 2025        Chris A’s trip to Millinocket 

Feb. 14th - 17th, 2025 New Brunswick $50.00 pass weekend 

Feb 25th, 2025  Board Meeting 

Feb 26th - Mar. 4th 2025 Greg’s CA loop trip 

Mar. 11th, 2025  Club Meeting (Elections) 

Mar. 25th, 2025  Board Meeting 

Apr. 22nd, 2025  Board Meeting 

Apr. 26th, 2025  End of the season Banquet  
    (tentative) 

May. 27th, 2025  Board Meeting 

· all dates subject to change 

ANNUAL BANQUET 
Time to start thinking about a location for 

the Annual Banquet.   So, looking for    
suggestions as to where we can meet.   
Preferably in and around Marlborough. 
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Monteiro Machine 
 

We service and repair 
Snowmobile, ATV, 

lawnmower, snow blower 
& other small engines.  

25 + Yrs. of experience and an avid         
snowmobiler 

Specializing in Yamaha snowmobiles!! 
We work on all machine types 

Preseason Service / Tune ups / Tracks / 
Studs /  Engine Rebuilds / Clutch Repair 

Give us a call, we do it all!!!  
Call now to get your sled ready for the Trails!! 

Call Mike Monteiro @ 508-981-8800 
Located out by the Airport in Marlborough MA 
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MEMBER PLANNED TRIPS 
Fort Kent 

Bob C’s annual 1st trip of the season is January 15th to the 20th, 
2025.  We will again be staying at the Northern Door Inn.       

twenty rooms are on hold for the club.  Make sure you let them 
know you are taking one of these rooms when you call to make 
your reservations.  Come when you can, leave when you must.  

Maine /Canada loop 
Larry is organizing this trip.  The dates are Feb 11th - 17th, 2025.    

This loop starts in Jackman.  Our loop will have us stopping in 
Millinocket, Ft. Kent, Rimouski and La Pocatiere before ending up 

back in Jackman.   The ride to Millinocket will go thru Pittston 
Farms, NE Carry, Kokadjo and the Jo/Mary system.   Fort Kent to 

Rimouski will include a stop at Moose Valley. 
Millinocket 

Chris A and Gary L’s trip to Millinocket will be Feb. 13th - 17th, 
2025.   They have rented a cabin at NEOC that is currently full.  
Overflow persons will be staying at the Baxter Park Inn.  Here in 
central Maine there are lots of location to head off to.   Almost  

always on the agenda is a trip out to the Trains. 

Canada loop (parts of the Gaspee) 
This trip is being organized by Greg and will run from Feb 26th to 

March 4th .   This loop starts in Ft. Kent with day 1 travel to 
Campbellton (via Moose Valley).  Day 2 will be a loop ride day 

south of Campbellton.  Day 3 starts with a truck ferry across the 
bridge into Quebec then riding to Chandler.   The following day 
we will head north thru Murdochville to St. Anne de Monte, then 

on to Rimouski before returning to  Ft. Kent.   
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Carrier Nationwide 

Transportation Systems, Inc.  

25 Prospect St. 

Leominister, MA 01453 

978-537-0549 

800-338-8413 

Fax # 978-534-5712 

Email: Trucks@carriernationwide.com 

www.carriernationwide.com 
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SAM SHOW 

12 

EASY RIDERS SNOWMOBILE CLUB 
Club Meeting 

11/12/24 
7:00pm 

 
 

Call to order-7:38 
  
Member Attendance: 24 
 
Club open house 
 
Board/ officer attendance:  
Board members 3 out of 6 present.  Missing Bob B. Donna, John 
S.  Four out of 4 officers present. 
 
Secretary’s Report: Chris read notes from Oct. 8th.  Club     
meeting 2024 at the Moose Lodge. Accepted as read.  
 
Treasurer’s Report: Read by Larry.  Current balance = 
$5,826.80.  Accepted as read.  
 
Sam Update:  SAM voting on to have meetings by Zoom or in 
person. SAM X- mas party to be at Sheldon Falls location, all are 
welcome to attend. Also doing toys for tots drive. Voting on new 
budget. SAM Snowmobile show to have 45 booths. SAM to offer 
a 3-day (in a row) riding pass for $50.00. 
 
New news:  ERSC received a letter from PFC Keely Walsh     
Memorial Ride for Veterans held last spring, and personally 
thanked Mike N. with his help with the ride. The ride raised 
$9,600.00 for the Montachusett Veterans Outreach Center and 
the new Veterans homeless shelter that they are building.  
ERSC X-mas party with be held at the Moose Lodge on Dec. 12th. 
Pot-luck dinner, bar tender, and yankee swap. We also held the 
club’s open house. John Anderson won the 99 Restaurant gift 
card for $50 
 
 
Motion to adjourn: 8:12 
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EASY RIDERS SNOWMOBILE CLUB 
Club Meeting 

12/10/24 
7:00pm 

 
Call to order-7:07 
  
Member Attendance: 14 
 
Board/ officer attendance:  
Board members 3 out of 6 present missing. Bob B. Donna, John 
S. Four out of 4 offices present. 
 
Secretary’s Report: Chris read notes from Nov. 12th. 2024. Club 
meeting at the Moose Lodge. Accepted as read.  
 
Treasurer’s Report: Read by Larry.  Current balance = 
$4,977.48.  Accepted as read.  
 
SAM Update:  SAM is working on trail issues in Colebrook        
regarding Trail 71, problems with land owner. SAM to have their  
X-Mas party on Thursday all are welcome.  Starting in Jan., SAM 
to have a 3 day pass available. Now you can get from Winsor to 
Greylock by way of trail 90. Sled Expo went well; attendance was 
down but sales were good. Man from CT. won Snowmobile trailer. 
Early bird trail pass ends on Dec. 15th.     
 
New news: Trips: Bob C. to have Presidents Day trip in Jan. to 
Fort Kent Maine. You can make reservations at the Northern Door 
Motel in Fort Kent, 20 rooms have been blocked off for ERSC. 
Chris Arena to have Millinocket trip from Feb 13th to 17th , at the 
NEOC in Millinocket.  All are welcome but will have to find      
lodging.  Larry M. to have a back packing trip Feb. 11th to 17th 
starting in Jackman and ending in Jackman with part of the trip 
riding through Canada 5 days of riding and 7 days total travel.   
Greg C. to have a trip Feb. 26th to March 5th. Starting in Fort Kent 
and total 1100+ miles round trip. Nine people going to Yellow-
stone Jan. 25th.to Feb. 4th.  
 
Motion to adjourn: 7:40  
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IT’S ALWAYS OPEN HOUSE at the  

EASY RIDERS SNOWMOBILE CLUB of    
MARLBOROUGH 

67 Fitchburg Street. Marlborough 

If you think you might like to join, or if you are curious, you are welcome 
to attend any of our monthly meetings as our guest.  We hold our  
meetings on the second Tuesday of every month October through 
March, at 7:00 PM. at the Marlborough Moose Family Center  - Post 
1129.  

—     DIRECTIONS — 
FROM ROUTE 20 East of Marlborough. Proceed West on Route 20 
through Marlborough center and onto Interstate 495 north. Then follow 
the Interstate 495 directions below. 

FROM ROUTE 9 East or West. Best route is to take Interstate 495 
North then follow Interstate 495 directions below. 

FROM INTERSTATE 495 North or South, Take Exit 65A toward 
Route 85 Hudson. At the first set of traffic lights take a right on to   
Fitchburg St. The Marlborough Moose is about 1/2 mile on left. 

                   Please enter through the upper level front door. 
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Easy Riders Snow
m

obile Club 

29 Parker St. 

Rochdale, M
A 01542 


